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Official Newsletter of THE MODEL “A” FORD CLUB OF AMERICA 

   Canterbury New Zealand Chapter.  PO Box  4212 Christchurch  

COMMITTEE   

Club Captain Graeme Scott (03)384-8773 

Vice Club Captain David Dacombe (03) 313-7341 

 Treasurer              Brent Miles (03)349-8108 

Secretary   Brent Miles (03)349-8108 
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Anne  and Graham Evans  (03)351-5919 

Glenn Birnie  (03)347-4849 

Peter Bayler    (03) 313-7067 

Pam Dacombe  (03)313-7341 

Russell Genet  (03)329-9065 

Lindsay and Annette Painter  (03)342-5247 

Vaughan Morrison  021660762 

Webmaster Graeme Scott (03)384-8773 

Script Editor Graham Evans (03)351-5919 

Club Car Custodian Graham Evans  0273207948 

   

   

COVER.  Bob Scott’s  1930 Phaeton 

Did you know our club has its own Website, type 'Model A Ford club Canterbury' into google.   
There are a number of pages of interest including all the Scripts from 2014 (able to be down-
loaded and/or printed), notes on future events as well as market place where free adds for 
members can be posted. Any questions or suggestions  please contact Graeme Scott 
(webmaster) at 'scotts.belfast.nz@gmail.com' 

 WEBSITE     'Model A Ford Club Canterbury'  

mailto:scotts.belfast@xtra.co.nz
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     CLUB CAPTAINS REPORT 

Club Captain’s Report. 

With the ‘lockdown’ (hopefully) behind us we can now return to some degree of normality with our Club 

events. 

Unfortunately there was not sufficient time to reinstate the previously scheduled June ‘Mid- Winter Dance, 

however we do have a run, organised by Pete Bayler, for Sunday July 5th (details elsewhere in this Script) 

and will be reactivating our previously notified events wherever possible. Details of those proposed events 

for the ensuing months are also included in this edition of the Script. 

The AGM will be held as originally scheduled on Sunday July 26th at the same venue as last year (details also 

in this Script). A reminder to please come to the AGM and have your input into the way our Club is run and 

managed. A separate AGM information pack will be sent out shortly confirming the meeting date, items  

already submitted to be discussed together with any reports that have been completed prior to that date. 

From time to time I receive requests regarding ‘Model A matters and recently I was asked by a gentleman  
by the name of Phil Halligan who is trying to locate the whereabouts of a 1930 Roadster with the              
registration DH 1930 that previously belonged to his late father, Bruce, (a Club and Canterbury VCC member 
in the ‘60’s and 70’s) then residing in the Belfast area. Phil hopes to be able to recover it back into the     
family collection. If anyone knows of this vehicle’s current location or any information that may assist him 
could they please contact Phil (kiwihalligans@gmail.com). 
 
As this will be the last Script prior to the AGM I would like to acknowledge and thank all those who have  

given of their time and ideas assisting in the running of Club activities during this last year. Like others we 

certainly have had our challenges. As the saying goes ‘rather than any single individual it’s the sum of all the 

(contributing) parts that ultimately determine how  successful (or otherwise) any organisation is’. 

Safe driving. 

 

 Graeme S  

mailto:kiwihalligans@gmail.com
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Canterbury Branch Model “A” Ford Club of America Committee  

NOMINATION FORM 2020/21 

 
A chance to assist us by becoming involved with the running of your Club’s           
activities and social events, 
 

All committee positions including Script Editor are open for nomination.               
The committee meetings are held on the third Tuesday of every month.  
 
Please consider having your name put forward by completing this form and either 
email or post it to the Club Secretary (Brent Miles), to arrive no later than 

Wednesday 15 July 2020 using the applicable address listed below.  

 

I, .................................................................................... 

agree to be nominated for the position of  
 

………………………………………………………………………………. 

 
on the 2020/21 Canterbury Branch Model A Ford Club of America - Committee.  

 

............................................................................................. 

SIGNED  
 
…………………………………………….. 
 
 

PROPOSER  
 
……………………………………………… 
 

 
SECONDER  

 
 
 
………………………………………………………………………………….. 
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Model A Speedster.  built by Neville Eltze 
 

While attending the Australian National Meet 2018, we were fortunate to meet the two Neville's. Neville 1 
loaned a 1929 Tudor to Anne and I and the other Nevelle 2 loaned  John & Sandra Olliver a 1930 Roadster 
with both these cars; along with the two Neville’s leading the way in their respective Model As, where we 
drove from Horsham to Adelaide, where we entered into the Bay to Birdwood Annual run then on to the  
25th Austrian National Meet At Murray Bridge.  
While in Horsham Nevelle 1 showed us his next project from under canvas. (see below) 
 
Some photos of Neville Eltze's latest project The "Two Nevs"  (Neville Eltze and Neville Thomas), who       
between them have the great collection of Model As and 1930s Fords (I know of) drove from Horsham,      
Victoria to Kalgoorlie/Lake Perkolilli last September and reckoned it was a complete "wow" event. 
 

The 306 cubic-inch V12 is from a 1940 Lincoln Zephyr.  The fuel tank at the rear is adapted from a Fordson 
tractor fuel tank.  In the tractor the tank lay vertically, whereas in a Speedster it stands upright.  In Neville's 
case the fuel tank is for show - as he is using the original Model A tank ahead of the firewall.  
 
He has fashioned a new bonnet that is 7 inches longer than standard.  The radiator is a few inches forward 
and the windscreen a little further back - so as to accommodate the length of the V12.  
 
It has a Model A Ford hot rod front disc brake set-up (specifically designed for hot rods). It has a '39 three 
speed manual gearbox with syncro on 2nd and 3rd.  He is still sorting out the changes on the gearbox, but 
says that as it has so much torque you can virtually go anywhere in top gear. 
 
A very interesting project - and given that Neville was a speedway driver for over 30 years - it is the sort of 
project that gets him going. 
 
He is working on wooden panelling and also is going to fit some buggy steps on both the left and right hand 
side - no doors - and one will just step into it. 
 
He is contemplating some sort of Model A land speed record next time they hold a Lake Perkolilli! 
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July 5th      Sunday  Meet at Northwood Supa Centre 10:00am                                     

 Outside Smiths City Market                                        

 

July 26th     Sunday  AGM   at Elmwood Trading Company 11:00am 

    Lunch to follow at 12:00 (Menu attached) 

 

August 9th   Sunday Breakfast Meet at 166 Moorehouse Ave 9:00am 

  Noel Leeming   car park  

 

September 11-12th         International Henry Ford Day Hosted by Top of the South                                               

(Tentative only)     based around Murchison 

 

 

 

 

 

 

No activity during the month. 

If you have your car unserviceable for a run, you can book the car by calling  

Graham on  3515919 or 0273207948 

CLUB CAR REPORT 
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DESSERTS 

 

CREAM SUNDAE                                                                     

ice  

 

DATE AND WALNUT PUDDING                                                

Home  ice 
 

 

AND GATEAU (GF)                                   

 

 

SWEET TREAT (TASTING PLATTER FOR 2)                         

 

ice  

 

BEVERAGES 

 

 

 

Earl  Grey                                  

 

 

      COFFEES    Medium    Large  

  Espresso, Double Shot   $4.00  

  Short Macchiato    $4.00  

  Long Black     $4.00     $4.50  

  Long Macchiato    $4.50  

  Vienna     $4.50  

  Americano     $5.00  

  Flat White     $4.70     $5.00  

  Latte      $4.70     $5.00  

  Cappuccino     $4.70     $5.00  

  Mochaccino     $4.70     $5.00  

  Hot Chocolate    $4.70     $5.00  

  Chai Latte     $4.70     $5.00  

  Iced Coffee     $7.00  

  Iced Chocolate    $7.00  

  Liqueur Coffee – your choice of Liqueur $13.00  

  Syrups add 70c 
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Henry Ford had a finger in many 
pies 
 
The Benson Ford was built in the 1930s and used in 
the American Great Lakes to transport raw materials 
and finished cars around the bordering states.  
The ship was also used by Henry Ford to travel and 
entertain guests across the Great Lakes. Thomas Edison was a frequent guest on this 
beautiful ship. 
After being decommissioned, it was left to rust for four years before the front part of 
the ship was removed and perched on top of an 18 foot cliff above Lake Erie, to serve 
as a vacation home. 
Luxury wood panelled state rooms Off comes the top!  
Her current resting place 

The present four deck ship house is 7,000 square feet and includes walnut panelled 
staterooms, a dining room with galley, and passenger lounge designed by Henry Ford 
for his personal use while on board. 
The ship house was originally owned by Frank J. Sullivan, but after failing to turn it into 
a hotel in 1992, Sullivan auctioned the building to father and son Jerry and Bryan Kas-
par, who still enjoy relaxing there while taking time off from work. 
It has been modernized with a garage, a game room, a bar, a state of the art kitchen, 
and four bathrooms. 
His presence is still felt 
The 90 year old cargo ship is beautiful, as she sits overlooking her former waterways  
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 ROBERTSON  SCREWS 
Suitable for the Model A and T Fords plus other 

1920’s—30’s Canadian 

built cars. 

Email kandjstraw@gmail.com or 

phone Kevin 0295-245-048  

for details of all the various sizes available. 

 
Model A Ford Shock Absorbers rebuilt as exchange $210 each, or $240 outright. 
  
Ph. Jack at   03-352-6672 ChCh. or 0274-322-041 

 

       FOR SALE 

       WANTED 

   1930 Model A a straight chassis 

Phone Vaughan Morrison Ph 021660762 
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Help us make The Script  a success.  We would be grateful for any material you feel could be 

appropriate to include in our Club’s newsletter. 

 

CLOSING DATE for copy for the next Script is 20 June 2020.  Please send to the Editor,          

Graham Evans  afordscript@gmail.com .  The views expressed in this magazine are  personal 

opinions of those who contribute and do not necessarily represent the views or methodology 

of the Canterbury Chapter of the Model A Ford Club of America.  Thanks goes to MAFC   

member magazines and web sites as well as other sources who supply  material to our club 

which we reprint in the magazine. 
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CLUB CAR :   

Remember that the Club Phaeton is available for members to use.  If your Model A is  not 

mobile, give some thought to borrowing the Club car to join in one of our runs.           

Guidelines for its use are printed inside the back of the membership list. 

Graham Evans (ph. 03 351 5919) is the custodian of the car and looks forward to your call 

requesting the use of the car. 

 

CANCELLATIONS : In the event of unsuitable or doubtful weather, cancellations or post-

ponements will be emailed to you.  We will be printing the run organiser in the coming 

events, please feel free to contact them or any of the Club committee members. 
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